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	ITEM NO.




REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES



TO THE LEAD MEMBER.


ON THE 15 TH DECEMBER, 2003


TITLE :  Purchase of a time sheet system for the Development Services Directorate.


RECOMMENDATIONS : That the Lead Member for Development Services approves the waiving of Standing Orders to enable an order to be placed with Orica Software Systems Ltd for the purchase of a time sheet system


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :  The Architects and Landscape Section within Development Services have been running a new time sheet system called Time Master for the last twelve months. The new time sheet system has improved the quality of the information provided to the managers of the Architects and Landscape Section and has been implemented successfully.

The strategy is to roll out the system across the Directorate to enable all the disciplines to take advantage of the new technology and the improvements that it will bring.

The majority of the sections within the Directorate operate a time recording system. This system is currently paper based and each member of staff completes a weekly time sheet, which is passed to an Admin person for input. Reports are produced on a four weekly cycle and the reports generated by the existing system are limited from the management information point of view.

The implementation of the time sheet system will bring efficiency benefits to the Directorate. Time sheets will be entered on line by staff avoiding duplication of effort and Managers will be able to allocate staff to projects more effectively. Management information will be produced in real-time and more advanced reports generated.

All Divisions within the Directorate will be using the same technology which will enable information to be shared between disciplines, this is especially important for the Design Plus service when there is multi discipline input into one project.

The cost of the new software including data conversion and training will be £24,000. This money has already been identified in the Development Services revenue budget.

Standing Orders require three quotations for work over £20,000 but because the time sheet system can only be provided by Orica Software Systems Ltd, it is recommended that the system is purchased without the need to obtain further quotations. 

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :

(Available for public inspection)  N/A


ASSESSMENT OF RISK : None


THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:  The Development Services revenue budget

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED: 
 Legal advice was obtained from Pauline Lewis concerning the software rights and Orica Software Systems Ltd have amended the agreement in line with our legal representatives recommendations.

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED
A provision in the 2003/4 Development Services revenue budget has been made for the purchase of the time sheet system.

	


CONTACT OFFICER : Jonathan Till 


Tel: 0161 793 3604


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S)   N/A


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES   N/A
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